
  
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

This  weekõs certificates were awarded to 
children  for listening and always looking out 
for others:  

        Class 3: Annie and Eva  
Class 4: Logan and Elise  
Class 5: Benjamin and Eliza  
Class 6: Harriette and Will  
Class 7: Amelia and Elody  
Class 8: Emily and Anna  
Class 9: Ava and Nancy  
Class 10: Imogen and Poppy  
Class 11: Jamie and Emily  
Class 12: George and Poppy  
Class 13: Benjamin, Lily and Heidi  
Class 14: Manuella and Grace  
 
EYFS - For being really good at 
listening during learning time.  
Alexa, Amelie,  Gethin and Melania  
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I just want to say a huge thank you to all the children and staff who make our newsletter happen each 
week;  Iôm sure youôll agree that itôs great to have this weekly insight into what life and learning is like in 
school each day. 
Thank you to everyone who has continued to ensure that school drop-offs and pick-ups are as safe as 
possible.  Can I please ask again for adults to wear a mask, if able, and to avoid gathering around the 
school entrance/exit.  I have been asked why parentsô evenings canôt be face to face ï having passed 
PHEôs threshold of positive Covid-19 cases, we are, as a school, still under enhanced restrictions, so have 
to still very much restrict visitors to school.  For this reason, we are only planning a small, live audience for 
one year group at Christmas ï please see below. None of these decisions are ever taken lightly and the 
safety of our children and staff (and the wider school community) is always at the centre. 
ñAnd the child grew and became strong; He was full of wisdom and Godôs blessings were upon Him.ò (Luke 2:40) 

 
Christmas  
Nativity info  
Our school elves (teachers) have been extremely 
busy making plans for Christmas here in school 
(no mean feat with the still constantly changing 
Covid situation). 
In the past (pre-Covid) our Year 2 children led the 
Nativity Performance for parents/families, 
supported by Year 1 with their wonderful singing. 
Last year, everything had to be recorded and 
shared virtually.   I am keen to try to open up for a 
live audience this year but this would need to be 
much fewer adults for safety.  Previous hall 
capacity was 120 tickets.  This year, I  need to limit 
that to 40 tickets per performance (with adults 
masked). We have decided to plan for Year 2 
performing the nativity on their own ï their last year 
in infants.  That way, all 60 children could have 2 
adult tickets each, spread over 3 performances. 
Year 1 are working alongside Reception children 
to prepare their nativity celebration and this will be 
filmed and the link shared with families.  All junior 
year groups will record their own Christmas 
celebration and, again, these links will be shared 
with you just before the end of term. 
Whilst we are very excited to be able to plan for an 
audience for Year 2, albeit smaller than usual, this 
may be subject to change if the Covid-19 situation 
worsens.  Our number of cases in school 
benefitted from the half term break but we are 
beginning to see a rise in our community again.  
We will be keeping the excitement of a live 
audience very low-key with the Year 2 children just 
in case plans have to change and we need to 
record instead; we would ask you to do likewise to 
avoid their disappointment. 
Tickets will be available on Parentmail from 
Tuesday 16th November at 6pm ï Performances 
6th, 7th or 8th December 1.45pm 
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Year 4 
Year 4 had a slightly yucky but very hands-on start to their learning about the digestive system, 
discovering exactly which parts of the body were most important in making sure that what goes 
in...comes out! We also used the Virtuali-tee shirt to see two of our childrenôs digestive systems in 
action.  

 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Year 1  
Strong, stable, smooth, cold, spikey, multicoloured! These are just some of the words that the 
Year 1 children have been using to describe the things we found around our school when we 
went on our adjective walk.  We have learnt that adjectives are describing words and that when 
we use them in our writing it makes our sentences more interesting.  We also started our new 
history topic and have found out all about a lady from the past called Mary Seacole.  It really has 
been a busy and exciting week.  
 
EYFS 
 
We have had a super time in EYFS this week.  We have centred our learning around the story 
'After the Storm' by Nick Butterworth.  We have been thinking about our favourite characters from 
the story and we have been creating our own spiky hedgehogs. We have also been learning 
about people in our society who can help us, just like Percy who helped the animals in the story. 
We have talked about when we might need help from these people and where we might find 
them.  On Thursday we all coloured a poppy and then added it to a giant school poppy and then 
we took part in a two minutes silence to remember all the soldiers. In phonics we have also been 
learning about initial sounds and looking at how to write and say some of the letters in the 
alphabet.  



 
Collective W orship  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Year 5 
Year 5 learnt lots about climate change in their zoom this week! The children had some fantastic 
ideas on how to help the environment like walk to school more and use reusable water bottles. 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 



Year 6  - Science Week Live Lesson  
 
We pledge that we will try to eat more vegetables, use a metal water bottle and not use more 
plastic. 

Lyla and Lilly 
 
I pledge to try to not waste my food and to try to eat all the food on my plate to also try not to 
waste new paper (especially in school) and to use scrap paper. 
Isaac  
 
I pledge to use less cling film, try and use the milk man so you can get your milk in a glass not in 
a plastic bottle and try to use a reusable face mask.  
Alexia  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
Year 2 
The Porridge Thief has finally been caught and revealed thanks to Year Twoôs fabulous detective 
work over the past few weeks! A special thanks to Mrs Birchall for her great acting skills and for 
taking time to tell the children about all the óbehind the scenes work with the crime scene! Great 
work Year 2! We will now be learning to write instructions for how others can become crime 
fighting detectives too! 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 


